
 PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP – MINUTES 
Thursday 22 October 2020 via Zoom
Present: Jack Earnshaw (JE), Sue Ware (SW), Maggie Samuel (MS) Lucy Harris (LH), Bill Graham (BG),
	1.
	Apologies: Rosemary Rives-Roberts (RRR), Susan Manley (SM), Jill Doe (JD)
	

	2.
	Approve minutes of last meeting: 23 July 2020 - Approved
	KB

	3.
	Matters Arising:
Under Part 5


	

	4.
	WHG update
Staffing Levels

· Staffing levels affected by seasonal cold/flu, as staff have to isolate/test for Covid.
New Phlebotomist

· Amber Snell to take over at end of October from Alison Wood who has been with WHG 3 years.

Patient Services Advisors
· We are very sad to lose Jill Letheren at the beginning of November after 9 years with the Practice.  Jill, based in Winkleigh, was previously a member of the team at North Tawton Practice.
We welcome 2 new members of the team: Cheryl Mann and Helen Lewis who are currently undergoing training.
Dispensary

· New Turnaround Collection Times
We are very pleased to offer improved medication turnaround times:
· 2 working days for Chulmleigh medication requests
· 3 working days for Winkleigh medication requests.
We would still encourage patients to use the monthly ordering system which allows the practice to obtain alternative supplies should an item be out of stock from our main supplier.

· Ordering Process
A gentle reminder to all that we do not automatically order patients medications, patients are asked to order their medication via:
· Monthly ordering system
· SystmOnline
· NHS App
· The repeat answerphone
· Collection of prescriptions at our Chulmleigh Site
During the summer months we have been able to keep the Chulmleigh dispensary door wedged open which has provided good air circulation and prevented visitors needing to touch the door handles.
Now the colder weather has arrived, the door will be closed and hand sanitisers will be provided on entrance and exit.  The touch points will be regularly cleaned and logged by the team.
To ensure we continue to protect patients and staff, the collection area procedure remains the same, one person collecting medication within the dispensary.
Blood Test Disruption
We were informed by Northern Devon Healthcare Trust and NHS Devon Clinical Commissioning Group that the national supply of biochemistry blood testing equipment had been significantly disrupted and could remain so for up to 2 weeks.
This means that certain blood testing services will only be processed if deemed as urgent, and any non-urgent samples taken will have a significant delay in processing until the equipment is available.
Some patients have therefore experienced some disruption to their appointments.
Patients have been informed by telephone call, Facebook and the Practice website.
 JE asked if the timetable for blood tests had been resumed.
Winkleigh
Winkleigh our small branch surgery has undergone some changes to ensure social distancing can be maintained to keep patients and staff safe.
The changes are as follows:
· No waiting room (patients are asked to arrive at the time of their appointment)
· One clinician in the Practice per session (GPs have started to return to Winkleigh as per previous communications)
· Prescriptions are collected from what was the waiting room window.
 
To ensure patients remain safe over the forthcoming months, the grassed area where prescriptions have been collected over the summer has been concreted over the weekend of 17/18 October and the external lighting has been replaced to ensure the collection area is sufficiently lit over the winter.  We have also requested quotes to see if can provide a covered area for prescription collection.
Flu Clinics
This season’s flu clinics have been more challenging than normal with the new vaccine delivery schedules and the additional social distancing.  I am delighted to report the first 2 clinics have gone very well.  The team have worked very hard to ensure we create a safe and efficient service. Patient feedback has been incredibly positive.
We have vaccinated over 1700 patients so far with a further clinic scheduled in November.
We have arranged all the flu clinics at weekends to ensure we can maintain adequate social distancing and to ensure we do not use normal weekday provision which would increase waiting times for routine appointments.
The next flu clinic will be for those on the waiting list, targeting at risk 65+year olds.
· Over 65 uptake increased
For the very first time, we had more requests for the over 65 vaccine than we have vaccination supplies. The Practice orders their flu vaccine one year in advance based on the eligible population and previous year’s uptake.  Similar to practices across the country, we haven’t had sufficient vaccines in our initial deliveries to meet this year’s increased demand.  However, the Practice is holding a waiting list in preparation for the Department of Health to release further supplies. As soon as we receive a delivery date we will contact those patients to ask them to arrange their appointment.  We hope to be in touch shortly.
LH said the next flu clinic will be for those on the waiting list, targeting at risk 65+year olds.
· New Age Group – 50 to 64 year olds not in a clinical risk group offered flu vaccine this year
Patients aged between 50 and 64 and not in a clinical at risk group, will not be offered a flu vaccination until November at the earliest.  This is to ensure that those who are most at risk are vaccinated first and further vaccine can be obtained.
eConsults
eConsult submissions continue to grow. The use of eConsult has become particularly helpful managing the telephone demand when the team has been short staffed.  We continue to feedback any patient’s suggestions to eConsult.  However it is important to note whilst it is key eConsult make the service as easy for patients to use as possible, it is important that eConsult ask a comprehensive set of questions which increases the clinicians’ ability to remotely hold the consultation without the need for the patient to attend the surgery where appropriate.  Free text boxes could potentially mean the practice is sat on significant clinical risk.   Red flag questions are a key safety feature to ensure serious issues don’t sit in the practice workflow over the weekend.  Hence the system is designed for and by clinicians to ensure clinical safety is met.
Medical Students
We welcome 3 pairs of year 3 medical students during October and November; the students will be visiting the Practice regularly until summer 2021.
· Trainee GP Update
· Dr Hannah Jackson, ST3 who joined us at the end of April this year remains with us until next summer.
· Dr Nature Bakshi, ST1 who joined us in August of this year, remains at the practice until February 2021.
· Dr Victoria Sebbage, ST3 joins us in January 2021 for 12 months.
Partners annual plan and implications for PPG
· This review will be carried out in November 2020
 
	

	5.
	2020 schedule

· Election of the Chair and Vice-Chair in accordance with Terms of Reference. (currently Jack Earnshaw & Jill Doe resp.)

No chair or vice chair nominations and no vote possible so keep the status quo. Jack is finding the role demanding.
· Next newsletter: not practical at the moment, suggest urgent communications via village facebooks,email and WHG website
· Dates for 2021 to be rolled over from 2020, based on 4th Thursday in the month.
	JE

KB

	6.
	Wellness Activities – to note these are on-going topics

· Rural isolation
No update due to Covid-19
· Walking Groups 

Westbank Walk & Talk  continues at Eggesford, under strict social distancing conditions, MS has not heard any updates from Tom Mack at Active Devon apart from an Active Devon email.
Lapford has a walking group led by John Burrows.
· Self Care 
Social Prescribing Team working online with issues such as bereavement, community garden. GP’s impressed with service. Next meeting November.
· Continuity Counts 
CC has restarted with data from WHG. Next meeting: April 2021.
· WHG PCM

· Paramedic appointed
· Business Continuity Plan discussion

· R D & E agreement from November

	

	7.
	eConsult Process
· eConsult is the online provider for Devon CPG

· 60% patients using econsult
· online meeting with PPG’s offered soon, Jack to be contact
· Log in via NHS app, to have details populated automatically

· Member of staff will triage phone-ins using eConsult questions, to make triage fairer to all patients. GP’s have set the eConsult questions.
	

	8.
	Village Feedback from members
Chulmleigh: 
· MS fed back a patient’s experience following their telephone appointment triage. The patient felt that patients should still be allowed to make appointments via the telephone and that a Dr could contact them to discuss a confidential problem, without having to discuss details with the telephonist.  LH explained that in future triage questions would be identical to eConsult triaging, enabling the doctor to review the issue via eConsult. 
Winkleigh and Lapford

· Both villages had patients concerned about flu clinics being held only in Chulmleigh. In spite of a few transport problems, most patients had been impressed by the process post appointments.

	

	9.
	AOB – for information / to add to next agenda / urgent items 

None to add


	

	10.
	Date of next meeting:  

26 November at 2pm – in person or Zoom – will be confirmed nearer the time.
	


Patients are reminded that all questions and comments for the practice are welcome and details of Patient Participation Group members you are welcome to contact can be found at Chulmleigh and Winkleigh Surgeries. If you would like to discuss any matter with the practice directly please contact Lucy Harris the Practice Manager who will be pleased to make an appointment to discuss the matter in confidence.
Correspondence to: Wallingbrook Health Centre, Back Lane, Chulmleigh, Devon, EX18 7DL. 

Tel 01769 580295. 
VAT Registration Number 879082282

*Please note that all calls to and from the surgery are recorded and may be monitored for quality and training purposes.

“Together we build happy, healthy communities”

www.wallingbrook.co.uk
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